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BACKGROUND:  A claim has been filed by Oklahoma Investment Group for plumbing expenses and clean up 

labor due to their claim that on December 30, 2013, a water line was damaged while sewer lines were being 

replaced in the area of 1005 E. Brooks, Apartment D which is a part of the complex located at 1149 E. Brooks.  

As a result of this water line break, Apartment D at 1005 E. Brooks was flooded and expenses in the amount of 

$1,715.55 were incurred by Oklahoma Investment Group to clean up the water and restore the property.  

DISCUSSION:  This incident was investigated by Charlie Thomas, Capital Projects Engineer. According to his 

investigation, during sewer replacement work on December 30, 2013, Urban Contractors, LLC broke a private 

water line serving the apartment complex owned by Oklahoma Investment Group and located at 1149 E. 

Brooks. The broken line was about 1-1/2 inch PVC and was entangled by numerous roots which contributed to 

the break.  Additionally, a 6 inch water main, approximately 80 to 90 feet north of the private line cracked at 

about the same time.  The water main was inaccurately marked by City locators and caused Urban to believe it 

was below the sewer main which they were pipe-bursting.
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While City crews responded to the water line break and repaired it, there is a possibility that the flow from the 

broken water main traveled down the gravel bedding of the new sewer line, entered the sewer service lateral 

which caused it to back up and cause flooding in the apartment.  There appears to be possible negligence on 

the part of the City in this matter and, consequently, potential liability on the City and the expenses submitted by 

Oklahoma Investment Group appear to be reasonable.  

RECOMMENDATION:  Based upon the above, it is recommended by the City Attorney’s Office that the claim of 

Oklahoma Investment Group in the amount of $1,715.55 be approved by Council.  
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